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	1. From the board 


We wish you a very happy new year!!
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Selamat tahun baru !!

A brand new 2017 lies ahead of us, in which all sorts of things may and will happen. In spite of all disastrous scenarios based on fear, we keep our spirits up. Our motto is: it is not so much what happens, but mainly what you do with it that defines the present and is reflected in the future. Therein lies our influence. That is why we challenge everybody in our circle to trust that inner strength: those who enable our projects (you!), those who initiate them and carry them out (our Foundation and its sister organization in Indonesia) and those who benefit.
Once again we thank all sponsors who generously donated for the projects over the past three months. An EXTRA thanks to Loes (‘De Bedoeling’), Ria, the friends and relatives of Merel, Frank (Conscious Creation), Lim Yan Pok (Malaysia), Henk, Cécile and Ronald & Illa.
	   2. Couleur locale Indonesia


Indonesia’s population is very young, the average age is low. And practically all young people have smartphones (their vital necessity of life). Therefore, there is a huge group of people who have access to social media. To young people, Instagram, WhatsApp and Facebook are, in Indonesia as well as everywhere else, indispensable for ‘social’ contact and self-expression. This gives the authors and distributers of false and fictitious messages ample means to achieve their goals: manipulation of public opinion and creation of civil unrest. This is recognized by the Indonesian government, who attempt to get a grip on this dangerous and stability-threatening development. Unfortunately, as long as Facebook and Twitter evade their responsibility, the government’s efforts will not be very successful. 
The use of Twitter for petty opinions and harassment is actually less popular in Indonesia than elsewhere (a cultural feature or a token of civilization?).
Jakarta Islamists are attacking their governor Ahok. This non-Muslim lost his credit by criticizing a Koran verse that would be deployed to block his re-election in favour of a Muslim candidate. Therefore he is considered blasphemous. Thanks to social media, a demonstration is easily organized. And if people get paid to attend, turn-out rises and tempers quickly reach an organized boiling point. This attracts media attention and thus we read disturbing reports about two hundred thousand demonstrators.
	 3. Project information


I Yogyakarta-Java / Singaraja-Bali: Scholarships  

The second semester of the 2016-2017 school year begins next month, making it extra busy for Amaliah, the coordinator of the scholarship programme in Yogyakarta. She will visit all 92 children (sometimes at their schools and sometimes in private) to collect the reports, discuss finances, and take orders for and deliver school supplies. This past quarter, seven new children were admitted to the programme. Five of them were nominated by the schools we have been working with for over ten years now. The other two children (elementary school) are from one family and were in danger to drop out of the educational system when recently their parents divorced and the father left. Amalia acted immediately and appropriately by nominating them for a scholarship.
In the last Newsletter we reported that Sudi passed her S2 (Master of Marketing). Now we can report that she has been offered a job in Perth, western Australia, through a business associate of her Balinese boss. We are very happy for the opportunity she is getting. We did have to grow accustomed to the idea that she will use her talents elsewhere, but that is a matter of trust: she is a free and smart young woman and she does what is right for her and her circle. We would not want Sudi to say, "If you do not have the diplomas, you cannot go .... if you do have them, you are not allowed to”.
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Sudi in Perth
Last quarter we received a request from Ruud, who is a social worker at the Van Creveld clinic for haemophilia in Utrecht (the Netherlands). He asked us if we could help a young haemophiliac (aged 16) in Klaten, Yogyakarta. The Dutch clinic is linked to Indonesia through an international twinning project with the aim of exchanging (para-)medical and social expertise. During a recent visit to a clinic in Yogyakarta, they came into contact with patients, including the 16-year-old Ridwan who would like to enter vocational school. We hope to meet Ridwan soon, so that we can assess whether he and his family meet the criteria we use when providing scholarships.
II Bali: Widhya Asih children’s homes Singaraja and Amlapura  

Yudi, the head of the Amlapura children’s home, contacted us at the end of October because there were unforeseen expenses. A child had ended up in hospital with dengue fever and for several other children medication was purchased. These costs weighed considerably on his operating budget. Because, thanks to a sponsor from Rotterdam, we have a budget for medical expenses we were able to help.
The Widhya Asih 3 children’s home in Singaraja, Bali, made an additional appeal in November. At the start of the school year, six children enrolled at the Vocational School for nursing. Agreements were made with the school about what costs had to be paid. However, in November they received an unexpected bill. 
It should be remembered that the ‘planning and budgeting’ department of the home is chronically understaffed. By contrast, in the ‘fire department’ there are several talented workers, and luckily they once again managed to put out this fire.
In December, once again a student from our scholarship programme graduated at Singaraja university: Nyanyi (S1 Economics). This young woman, who is currently the financial manager of the children’s home in Singaraja, is ambitious and would like to do a Master study (S2) at the University of Denpasar in the south of Bali. She is talented and we want to help her, so we are discussing the conditions under which we can sponsor the educational costs (not the housing and living costs). We already have one sponsor who wants to finance a substantial portion of Nyanyi's study and we are looking for another one!!
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The six new nursing students             




S1 graduate Nyanyi  

III Yogyakarta: Senior’s programme
Recently, the senior’s programme was evaluated by a doctor who is affiliated with a Seniors Health curriculum. He reviewed the content and setup of the programme, the execution and the support. Besides lots of compliments, there were also valuable recommendations. We will for instance start monitoring BMI (Body Mass Index) to evaluate the general health condition. We will also observe and document (changes in) behaviour, in order to discuss this with the family. Volunteers will receive training in this. Also, books were purchased and distributed to seniors and their families to inform them about important issues regarding aging, both to provide new knowledge and to dispel old, persistent myths.
Early December, we received the sad news that Bu Rosiyem (Bu Rus) was deceased. She was one of those special people for whom you liked doing something extra. For many years, she was bedridden in her ‘hovel’ in a slum behind the warehouses of the Kraton. She was able to sit up straight with a second-hand (not tailored for her) orthopaedic corset she put over her clothes, and she had an old transistor radio and an old black miniature TV within reach. Less than two years ago, the hovel was revamped and dyed and turned into a small shop she exploited on behalf of someone else. Through us she received a wheelchair, which allowed her recently, thanks to René, to attend the annual outing with the other seniors. Although at this occasion she was very lively, one could see that she was coming down with something. She died as a result of an obscure disease (she did not want any examination).
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Bu Rus 
	4. You tube Gotong Royong Utrecht channel


On our You tube channel http://www.youtube.com/user/GotongRoyongUtrecht you can see several videos:

- Widhya Asih children’s home; thanks to Anne from Alkmaar

- An impression of the location and the operation of a new MCK

- NEW: Sumi’s dance performance

- NEW: an impression of a gamelan lesson at the children’s home and a general overview of the premises

	5. Sponsoring possibilities


· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 60 (primary school), € 100 (junior high school) or 
€ 165 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year,

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance,

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year.

Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.

	6. Gifts


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland: NL74ABNA084.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by email so that we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation
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